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include actions, events, results, strategies and expectations and are often identifiable by use of the words 
“believes,” “expects,” “intends,” “anticipates,” “plans,” “seeks,” “estimates,” “projects,” “may,” “will,” 
“could,” “might,” "should," or “continues” or similar expressions. Forward-looking statements within this 
press release include, but are not limited to, statements regarding future growth prospects and financial 
performance. Factors that could cause actual results, events and developments to differ include, without 
limitation: the accuracy of Athene's assumptions and estimates; Athene's ability to maintain or improve 
financial strength ratings; Athene's ability to manage its business in a highly regulated industry; 
regulatory changes or actions; the impact of Athene's reinsurers failing to meet their assumed 
obligations; the impact of interest rate fluctuations; changes in the federal income tax laws and 
regulations; the accuracy of Athene's interpretation of the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act; litigation (including 
class action litigation), enforcement investigations or regulatory scrutiny; the performance of third 
parties; the loss of key personnel; telecommunication, information technology and other operational 
systems failures; the continued availability of capital; new accounting rules or changes to existing 
accounting rules; general economic conditions; Athene's ability to protect its intellectual property; the 
ability to maintain or obtain approval of the Delaware Department of Insurance, the Iowa Insurance 
Division and other regulatory authorities as required for Athene's operations; the failure to realize the 
expected benefits from the merger with Apollo Global Management; and other factors discussed from 
time to time in Athene's filings with the SEC, including its annual report on Form 10-K for the year ended 
December 31, 2021, its quarterly report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2022, and its 
other SEC filings, which can be found at the SEC’s website www.sec.gov. All forward-looking statements 
described herein are qualified by these cautionary statements and there can be no assurance that the 
actual results, events or developments referenced herein will occur or be realized. Athene does not 
undertake any obligation to update or revise forward-looking statements to reflect changed assumptions, 
the occurr
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